
SANTEE-LYNCHES 
WORKFORCE DEVELOPMENT BOARD
Youth Committee Meeting
Conference Call
Monday, May 15, 2017 - 3:00 PM
SC Works Center

31 E. Calhoun Street

Sumter, SC  29150
Minutes
Youth Committee Members Called In:  Calvin Hastie, Sr., Chairman, Fred Brantley, Barbara Brown, Ramona Lies, Wendy Martin, Sharon Teigue, Joe Perry, Zuelda Smith
Youth Committee Member Present: Brenda Golden
Youth Committee Members Not on Conference Call:  John Tindal, Ed Garrison, Kenneth Jenkins, Veronica Robinson 
Staff Present:

Areatha Clark, Workforce Development Director

Esmonde Levy, Workforce Development Manager

Becky Minegar, Santee-Lynches RCOG Administrative Assistant

Guests Called In:

Amanda Wagner, Eckerd Workforce Development (dba Palmetto Youth Connections – PYC)
Keidrian Kunkel, Eckerd Workforce Development (dba Palmetto Youth Connections – PYC)

Tamara Wise, Eckerd Workforce Development (dba Palmetto Youth Connections – PYC)
I. Call to Order, Welcome & Introduction
Chairman Calvin Hastie called the Santee-Lynches Workforce Development Board’s (WBD) Youth Committee meeting to order at 3:09 PM and welcomed everyone.
II. Approval of Minutes – October 18, 2016 and March 6, 2017 - (M)

Chairman Hastie called for a Motion to approve the Minutes from October 18, 2016 and March 6, 2017.  A motion was made by Ms. Sharon Teigue and seconded by Ms. Ramona Lies.  There being no discussion, Chairman Hastie called for the vote.  All were in favor and the motion passed unanimously.  
III.
Youth Performance Update
Ms. Keidrian Kunkel, Senior Program Manager for Eckerd Workforce Development dba Palmetto Youth Connections (PYC) briefly reviewed the Youth Performance of PYC for PY’16 through the period of May 5, 2017.  Ms. Kunkel stated PYC has 157 Actual Enrollments and has exceeded their goal for the year, which was 155 and will not be enrolling any additional participant until July 1, 2017.  Ms. Kunkel stated that their active case load consisted of participants who fall into the following categories: 79 Basic Skills Deficient, 77 High School Dropouts, and 96 Unemployed upon enrollment.  She then provided the following year-to-date Performance Outcomes: 31 Literacy/Numeracy Gains, 19 GEDs & Diplomas, 21 Occupational Credentials, 45 Placements, and 21 WorkKeys Credentials.  Ms. Kunkel indicated PYC have 28 Work Experiences/OJT (27 – Work Experience; 1 - OJT) contracts in place, which has almost doubled from March.   She added that PYC will be launching their Summer Employment Program very soon as well.  Ms. Kunkel stated PYC has created a new partnership with Bicycle Corporation of America (BCA) in Manning for Work Experience assignment with two participants starting this week.

Ms. Kunkel then shared a success story: Sara Parker came to PYC as a high school graduate with the goal of being accepted into the Physical Therapy Program at Orangeburg Technical College, but count not afford the fees associated with being accepted.  PYC assisted Sara with her fees and prerequisites.  Sara also completed a Work Experience with Southern Lakes Physical Therapy in Manning, SC.  Sara has been accepted into the Physical Therapy Program at Orangeburg Technical College and is scheduled to start attending classes May of 2017.   
Chairman Hastie questioned what contributed to the increase for Work Experiences since March?  Ms. Kunkel explained PYC has a new Program Manager on staff who has been able to help PYC establish new opportunities and PYC also has a new Career Coach in Clarendon County.  Ms. Areatha Clark added that Amanda Wagner has been very instrumental in setting up most of the new Work Experiences and commended her for her efforts.
Ms. Brenda Golden asked the different types of employment fields for Work Experience?  Ms. Kunkel explained PYC tries to place participants in their career pathways which could be healthcare, manufacturing, specialty trade, etc.  

IV.
Financial Report  
Mr. Esmonde Levy provided the Youth Financial Report thru March 31st of Program Year 2016:  Total Contract Amount - $600,000; Actual Expenditures - $376,668; Balance - $223,332.   Mr. Levy explained how the projected monthly expenditures are calculated:  PYC’s Grant Amount ($600,000) x Projected Goal of 85% = $510,000/12 month = $42,500 that must be spent per month to reach the 85% expenditure goal.  PYC is slightly below the goal ($382,500) through March, but is anticipated to meet the overall yearly goal of 85% by the end of the program year.  
Ms. Areatha Clark added PYC has increased the Work Experiences and in addition to meeting the spending obligations they are also required, in the Youth Program, to expend 20% of their total funding on work-based learning activities (i.e. Work Experience, OJT, etc.).
V. Monitoring Update

Ms. Areatha Clark stated PYC had two monitoring reviews conducted this program year.  The Administrative Entity monitored them in December 2016 and they were monitored by the State in March 2017.   Ms. Clark explained on both monitoring reports PYC had basically the same findings.  However, they have made tremendous strides in correcting these findings, specifically through staff changes by hiring a new Program Manager and Career Coach.  With the new staff, along with Ms. Wagner and Ms. Kunkel doing a 100% file review to get the changes completed, there has been significant improvements made with the identified items that were deficient.  In addition, they have conducted staff training and are putting new processes in place.  Ms. Clark also explained the Program Manager’s role has been redefined to increase efficiencies.  She will be pulling and reviewing files each week to ensure accuracies in file management and data entry in the required on-line reporting system.  As a result of the reviews, PYC is now required to send to the Santee-Lynches Administrative Entity (AE) staff monthly reports and monthly updates of the reviews they are conducting, which will allow the AE staff to see what’s trending and if the new processes that have been put in place are working.  
A discussion ensued concerning the Santee-Lynches AE staff not approving PYC’s response regarding the timeframe (90 days) for reviewing the Individual Employment Plans (IEPs).  It was suggested PYC review the IEPs every 30 days to ensure that goals and objectives are current and are updated/closed as goals and objectives are met.  Ms. Wagner stated PYC has made the adjustment to 30 days for updating the IEPs.  
A discussion concerning why comprehensive guidance and counseling for WIOA participants is not being provided on a monthly basis and/or timely manner to all enrolled participants?  Ms. Wagner explained the biggest deficiency PYC had as a team was documenting in the participants file and services being provided in the on-line reporting system.  However, the staff changes made and training provided has remedied this deficiency.  

Ms. Clark stated the change in staffing has made a significant impact and all five Issues have been corrected and are being monitored on a regular basis.
VI. Extension of Youth Contract – Executive Session (M)
Chairman Hastie called for a motion to go into Executive Session for the purpose of discussing a contractual matter.  A motion was made by Ms. Sharon Teigue and seconded by Brenda Golden.  All were in favor and the motion passed unanimously.  
At the completion of the discussion, Chairman Hastie called for a motion to come out of Executive Session.  A motion was made by Ms. Brenda Golden and seconded by Ms. Sharon Teigue.  All were in favor and the motion passed unanimously.  
Chairman Hastie reconvened the Youth Committee Meeting and called for a motion to present a recommendation to the Workforce Development Board for the extension of PYC’s Contract for an additional year.  A motion was made by Ms. Sharon Teigue and a seconded by Ms. Roman Lies.  All were in favor and the motion passed unanimously.
VII. Other Business
Corp. Brantley asked if there was anything that he can do to assist with serving the youth in the community since the upcoming school year is coming to a close.  Ms. Clark suggested setting up a meeting to provide material and also meet with PYC to provide information to the schools for these programs.  Corp. Brantley expressed his willingness to share all information with the students due to the great need within the community.  Mr. Esmonde Levy is to follow-up with him and PYC staff to set up a meeting.
The following announcements regarding upcoming events were made by various members of the Committee:

· Sumter County Sheriff Office’s Annual Boys to Men Conference and Girls to Women Conference - June 16 – 17, ,2017

· Mayor’s Prayer Breakfast, May 16th at the Holy Comforter Church

· Honoring Veterans, May 29, 2017 from 12:00 – 4:00, South Sumter Park – Celebrating the   100 Year of WWI

· Flea/Farmer’s Market located at the South Sumter Resource Center on Manning Avenue - Friday’s from 12:00 – 6:00

· Dream Team meeting May 16, 2017 at Chairman Hastie’s office at 10:00AM

· Sumter Prevention Team Coalition Summer Activities for Youth Flyer for all summer camps.  Ms. Brenda Golden will email the flyer to committee members.

· Corp. Brantley suggested if he is needed to attend any events that are not sponsored by the Sumter County Sheriff’s office, that a letter would have to be addressed to the Sheriff or Chief requesting his presence.  

· Youth Softball – Every Saturday throughout the summer starting in June.

VIII.
Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 3:40 PM.
Recorded by,

Becky Minegar, Administrative Assistant, Santee-Lynches Regional Council of Governments
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